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Please state your name for the record.

Dr. Charles J. Shreve

What position do you hold in local government?

I am superintendent of the Manchester Local School District. The Manchester LSD
serves approximately 930 students pre-Kindergarten through grade 12 in the southern
portion of Adams County, Ohio.

How have the presence of the Stuart and Killen generating plants economically benefitted
the School District?

At the beginning of the current school year (fiscal year), the District’s annual revenue
was approximately $11,000,000, all but $4,000,000 of which is locally generated through
the Stuart and Killen plants.

What economic concerns do you have?

If the plants close, this will automatically devalue the existing holdings as well as the
property itself. If the plants close, the total loss to the District could reach as much as
$7,000,000 out of what was, at the beginning of this school year, an $11,000,000 budget.
What effect would that have on the Manchester LSD?

Obviously, the District cannot cut enough people and/or programs to cover that level of
loss and still deliver to the boys and girls of the District an education that meets the
Minimum Standards for Ohio Elementary and Secondary Schools.

Is that the only effect that plants closure would have?

Actually, no. Because of the dependence of the Village of Manchester and the townships

that comprise the School District (as well as Adams County itself) on the tax revenue



generated by Stuart and Killen, support services such as police, fire, ambulance, and
social services would be severely affected.
Q. What are you requesting that the PUCO take into consideration in this case?

A. I would ask the members of the PUCO to address whether the granting or denial of a rate
increase would directly result in either further devaluation or subsequent closure of the two power
stations in Adams County. I would ask them to approve any agreement between the parties in
front of this Commission that is most likely to result in no further reduction in valuation, and
ideally, the continued operation of the two power stations in Adams County to at least until 2023
or beyond. The economic impact facing our county and schools if devaluation and closure do in
fact continue and take place, will far surpass the Two Million Dollars allotted for economic
development in our area.

Q. Does this conclude your direct testimony on this matter?

A. Yes.
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